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MEMORANDUM 
 

 

To:   Mayor and City Council Members  

Douglas Faseler, City Manager  

 

From:  David Rabago, P.E., CFM, City Engineer 

 

Through:  Rick Cortes, Assistant City Manager  

 

Subject:  Award of Bid - Hidalgo Street and Roosevelt Drive Utility and  

Roadway Improvements Project   

 

Date:  March 20, 2019 

 
On February 26, 2019 the City of Seguin opened bids for the Hidalgo Street and Roosevelt 

Drive Utility and Roadway Improvements Project.  The project will consist of the 

installation of street and utility improvements on Hidalgo Street from Kingsbury to New 

Braunfels and Roosevelt Street from Austin to east of Woodland. 

Four sealed bids were received for the project, which ranged from $2,273,286.63 from D 

Plata Construction, LLC, to $2,749,519.00 from R.L. Jones LP. Juan Sierra, Vice 

President with Freese and Nichols, Inc. and city staff have reviewed the proposed bids 

and recommend awarding the contract to Rocking Q Construction, LLC based on positive 

references and being the lowest qualified bidder.  D Plata Construction exceeded the 

maximum 5% total base bid amount for mobilization/demobilization as set out in Bid 

Form.  Furthermore, upon checking references, it does not appear D Plata Construction 

has the roadway experience as specified in the Contract Documents. 

Please find attached Recommendation of Award of Contract Letter from Freese and 

Nichols, Inc. dated March 18, 2019 recommending that Rocking Q Construction, LLC be 

awarded the construction project in the amount of $2,416,855.00.   Staff concurs with 

this recommendation and will be available to answer any questions at the Tuesday, April 

2, 2019 City Council Meeting. 

 

  


